
From the Acting Principal  
Dear Parents, Staff and Students, 
 

Love: The One Creative Force 

Spread love everywhere you go: first of all in your own house. 

Let no one ever come to you without leaving better and happier. 

Be the living expression of God’s kindness: kindness in your face, 

Kindness in your eyes, kindness in your smile. 

Kindness in your warm greeting.  

 - Mother Teresa 

ANZAC Day- A Change to the Meeting Place! 
Yes, we will remember them! We had a lovely prayer 
assembly this morning to honour ANZAC Day as a school. 
The students as a whole were very engaged, especially 
with Trevor our guest speaker from the RSL who talked of 
his history and ANZAC Day.  
 
St Thomas More will join with other groups for the 9am 
ANZAC March at Tewantin tomorrow. This is a proud 
school tradition and I look forward to seeing many 
students there. We ask that ALL students who wish to 
participate in the March Past wear the formal school 
uniform (not sports). Children should also bring a hat and 

a water bottle, as it is usually hot and there can be long periods of sitting in the sun 
listening.  Those intending to participate are to look for STM staff in the Woolworths 
Car Park at 8:45. 
 

Stranger Danger  
We should take the time to talk with our kids about what we used to call "Stranger 
Danger." It is important that we do this each year to give them some strategies 
about how to react when they feel unsafe or if they find themselves in an unsafe 
situation. There are some really simple resources from the Safety4Kids website, try 
this link: https://www.safety4kids.com.au/safety-zone/stranger-danger .   The 
Daniel Morcombe Foundation also has some resources for kids young and old 
regarding safety in a context broader than stranger 
danger: http://www.danielmorcombe.com.au/.   Have a look as they may provide 
you with ideas to kick off the conversation. Teach kids to trust their instincts, the 
uneasy feeling in their stomach they sometimes might get and give them strategies 
of how to react if they find themselves in this situation.  

 
St. Thomas More Catholic Primary 

75 Ben Lexcen Drive 
Sunshine Beach Qld. 4567 

Phone   (07)   5449 2022 
Fax   (07)   5449 2770 
Absentee Line (07)   5455 3911 
Website:  www.stmsunshine.qld.edu.au  
E-mail:      psunshinebeach@bne.catholic.edu.au 

OFFICE HOURS -8AM TO 4PM 
Office is closed during school holidays 

SCHOOL HOURS 

¶ Classes begin      8.40am 

¶ Lunch          11.00am 

¶ Afternoon Tea    1.35pm 

¶ School finishes   2.50pm 
STUDENT ABSENCE LINE - 54553911 
OR stmabsentees@bne.catholic.edu.au 
OR through Parent Portal 
For absence of more than 2 days a formal 
written note must be sent to the office. 
DISTRICT / REGIONAL SPORT ABSENCE  
Parents are asked to notify the office if their 
child is absent due to a District or Regional 
sporting event. 
CHANGES TO FAMILY DETAILS   
For changes to your residential, postal, email 
address or phone contacts,  
email emoffatt@bne.catholic.edu.au 
MEDICATION  
If your child needs to have Prescription or Over the 
Counter Medication administered at school, the item 
must be labelled with your child's name by the 
Chemist.  A Parent or Guardian is required to fill in the 
"Student Medication Authority Forms" – one also 
MUST be signed by a doctor, prior to dropping the 
medication to the school office. These forms are 
available from the school office or  website. 

SCHOOL VOLUNTEER  
Volunteers are asked to sign in & out at the 
office; & collect a  visitor’s badge.  Volunteers 
other than parents, must have a valid Blue Card 
and be registered – see office for details 
TUCKSHOP OPEN TUESDAY TO FRIDAY  

TERM 2 ends Friday 23rd June 
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Acts of Kindness at STM 
As I write this newsletter I have been made aware of and met with George and Michael of Rm13 who today acted in a wonderful 
way to quietly help out their classmates. They came across some food around and decided that instead of just walking by and 
leaving it, they ought to clean it up. They both told me that that didn’t really want to clean it up, but thought it was the best thing 
to do for everyone. I thank those boys for their actions and random act of kindness! 
 

STM Lunch Times 
Playground Support Volunteers: students from Y5&6 have volunteered and today received some training in order to be of support 
to our Prep & Y1 students during break times. Each lunchtime there will be students (in pairs) wearing yellow vests in the Junior 
playground/big tree area. Their role is to help preps and Y1s interact safely and kindly; perhaps playing skipping or other games 
with them, but also reminding them of the rules and helping them solve little problems (like someone who can’t find their friends) 
should they need to. They will not be solving any bigger problems and will be trained to evaluate a problem and decide to pass it 
to the teacher on duty or to solve it themselves. I thank these school leaders for giving up their free time to help out our youngest 
students. 

 

Cooler Mornings- Please name items 
The cooler mornings have arrived and more students are wearing jumpers to school. PLEASE ensure your children’s jumpers are 
named (with room number) so they can get back to them if misplaced. 
 

Bike On 
Last Friday the Y4 students participated in their Bike Road Safety lessons. They had a great time 
and plenty of learning occurred (ask them about the A,B, C, D bike safety check). They really are 
important skills to learn in order to keep themselves and other road 
users safe.  

 

Nude Food 
While we now have an excellent waste streaming program in place in the school 
we still need to consider producing less waste. Nude food is one way to do this. 
There are simple principles to nude food, such as reducing packaging. Use re 
useable containers. Send whole fruits with their own packaging like mandarins, 
bananas etc.  
 

NAPLAN Y3 & 5 
Year 3 & 5 students will participate in NAPLAN testing in week4 (May 9-11). The tests include Writing Conventions, Reading, 
Writing and Numeracy. The school uses the data from these tests to inform our goal setting and longer term planning. We look at 
cohort data, individual student data and class data to make decisions about where to focus attention in coming years. The trends 
indicate to us where we need to improve and what we are doing well. I sent a letter home to all parents of students in these year 
levels last week with more information regarding the exams.  
 

Labour Day Next Monday- yes this is a public holiday. 
 

Have a great week. 

Glen Bucklar 
 ####################################################################################  

 

STUDENT ABSENCE   

By 8.00am each morning please leave a  
very brief phone message on the Absentee 
Line 54553911 with the following: 

ü Student’s Name 
ü Room Number 
ü Reason for Absence 
ü Number of days away 

Or email to stmabsentees@bne.catholic.edu.au   
Or via Parent Portal – download the free BCE Connect app on your 

mobile for quick access to Absences & other information 4 

EXTENDED ABSENCE  - If your child is expected to be absent from school for more than 2 days, eg: 

holidays, illness, etc.,  it is a legal government requirement for schools to keep a written record from the parent/guardian in the 
student’s file.  Please send notices directly to the office either via; a hand written notice; an email, or the parent portal.  Absence 
Forms are also available at the office.    A copy of the notice will be given to the class teacher. 
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Assistant Principal Religious Education 
 

This morning we welcomed Mr Trevor Cleary to our 
Anzac day assembly.  Mr Cleary spoke to the school 
community of his experiences and gave the students 
a great message of how they can aspire to be 
wonderful young people of peace in our world.   
 
The students listened attentively and the room 21 
prayer leaders were a credit to our school in the way 
that they led the prayer this morning.   
 
I am sure that our school community will be well 
represented as part of the ANZAC day marches around 
the coast.  If you are coming along to the Tewantin 
march, it will be great to see you there dressed 
proudly in your school uniform with hat to represent 
our school.   
 

This Wednesday it is the feast day of Nano Nagle, the patron saint from the green sports team at St 
Thomas More.  The story of Nano Nagle is a powerful one that reminds us that “not words but deeds” 
can help us to make a difference to others in our world.  We will celebrate this feast day with a prayer 
on assembly this Friday led by Room 19. 
 
Prayer to Nano Nagle 

May your example teach me... about care for the poor,Οand compassionΟfor those in need.  

The importance of learning and sharing what I have, how my kind actionsΟcan help others  

and above allΟthat I can share God’s love with others - everyday! Amen  

 
 
 

Catholic Identity Project Surveys 
Our school is part of the Catholic Identity Project and the first part of this project is for surveys to be undertaken by staff, Year 5 
& 6 students and parents to find out about our understanding of the Catholic identity of our school.  Staff have completed their 
surveys and students will engage with these surveys over the coming week.  Parent participation in the survey process is a really 
important part of the data being collected and for this process, WE NEED YOUR SUPPORT.  The survey has four sections and will 
take approximately 45 minutes to complete.  Information regarding how to complete the survey is attached in today’s newsletter.  
If you would like to come along to our café in the morning to complete your survey you can come and get a complimentary coffee 
(see Ann-Maree) and ipads will be available for your to complete this process at school.  I will run the first of these survey groups 
this Wednesday morning from 8.45 near the café and would love to see you there.  Alternatively if you would like to support us 
by completing the surveys at home, please follow the instructions on the attached sheet to today’s newsletter. 
 
Mother’s Day – thank you to the wonderful team of mums who are wrapping and preparing items for the stall.  If you have offered 
to help with wrapping and haven’t been contacted yet, please know that you will be given a bundle of wrapping during the 
remainder of this week.  If it is easy for you to come to the front office to collect at bag of wrapping, Ellie will pass this on to you 
if you come to see her.  I am still in need of volunteers to work on the stall and also to bake – if you can help, please return the 
form attached to today’s newsletter – it will be great to hear from you! 
 
May the week ahead be filled with the blessings of the Easter season, 
Ann-Maree  

**************** *** **********************************  
MARIST MUMS CAF É 

Open every morning 8am to 9.30am  
We are now offering Frappes to our menu – chocolate, coffee and mocha for $5.   We also have toasted sandwiches; raisin toast; 
toast with vegemite or jam; muesli cups with yogurt.  Lovely selection of home baked good are available daily with our famous 
smoothies and delicious gourmet coffee.  Warm regards – Brionne – Café Convenor 

*********************************************** 



Enrolments 2018  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
St Thomas More School is a contemporary, family-friendly Primary school (Prep – Year 6) committed to high quality, holistic education; 
fostering a love of learning and educating children in gospel values.  Prep is a compulsory year of schooling in Queensland and children 
must turn 5 before 30th June in the year they commence  (1/7/2012 – 30/6/2013). 
 
Application packs are now available for Existing families from the school office, or you can log onto the School Website  and download 
an application form.  Completed applications along with a copy of your child’s birth certificate, baptism form and medical assessment 
documents (if applicable) are to be dropped into the school office.  Applications for years one to six also require a copy of the child’s 
most recent school report.  Interviews for Prep enrolments will be scheduled after applications are received.  Parents are encouraged to 
apply early this year, as numbers can fill. Applications for enrolment close on Friday 19th May 2017. Late applications are always accepted 
but no guarantee of placement can be given. 
 

For further information, please contact the school office: Address: PO Box 810, Noosa Heads Q 4567 
Telephone: 5449 2022, or Email: psunshinebeach@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 

 

School Pastoral Worker 

Hello   to our all our St Thomas More Families, especially new families that have started this term.   Welcome to the second week 
of Term 2. mmTerm 1 seems to have flown past so quickly that it has happened in the blink of an eye.   Life become busy and 
families are always looking for a smoother morning routine.   Daily routines also help children understand what they need to do, 
when to do it each day and why it’s important for them.   Try to help support your kids in a morning routine to make the mornings 
easier for all.   
 
Here are a few simple tips for parents:   Try to find out the night before (or even earlier) if there is something special going on at 
school the next day.  Organise lunches and set the breakfast table ready.  Breakfast is one of the most important meals of the day, 
and helps your child to concentrate better at school.    Shower or bath the night before. You won’t have to worry about this in the 
morning.  Talk about the day's events and think about organizing things the night before when everybody has time and you’re all 
less likely to be stressed this will ease the pressure in mornings.  
 
Think about having a weekly schedule or calendar with reminders of what your child needs to take to school each day – for 
example, library books, sports clothes, show and tell, and so on. Remember our wonderful Marist Cafe is open each weekday 
morning from 8am.    
Thank you to the STM pastoral parents who have so thoughtfully organised coffee mornings for their class parents and carers.   This 
has been a great start to first term in supporting The St Thomas More Marist Cafe and with your continued support throughout 
the year our cafe can only become more productive and busier in the months ahead.  
 
Please feel free to pop your head in and say hello to Brionne as she is always after helpers, especially on Monday and Fridays from 
8.30am until 9.30am, just that one hour makes a difference.    
 
Remembering our cafe now provide toasted sandwiches , Muesli & Yoghurt, healthy fruit Smoothies, cakes and slices.  
 
I am always available to discuss the well being of the students, families, and any pastoral concerns related to your children's life 
at home and at school, and to support the students in their growth and progress within the school community.   
 
This term I will be in my office Tuesday and Wednesday and Fridays, please drop in and say hello.  
 
Many Blessings,  
 
 
Marie 
Pastoral Care Worker 
St Thomas More School Sunshine Beach 
54492022 
Email: marie.hayes@bne.catholic.edu.au 
 

ENROL NOW FOR 2018  
Applications for enrolment for Prep and other Year levels  

NOW OPEN  
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School Sports News 

Students selected in Noosa District Teams are selected from 15 primary schools and 6 High Schools.  
THIS IS WHY WE CAN’T SEND EVERYONE TO DISTRICT TRIALS.   Regional Teams are selected from the 7 Districts 
this equates to approx 140 schools. 
 

ü Congratulations to Hunter Smith on his selection in the Under 12 Schoolboys Regional AFL team 
to contest the State Championships in Mackay. 

ü Congratulations to Bronson White on qualifying for the District Golf team to contest the Regional 
trials at Beerwah Golf Club on May 23rd 2017. 

 

Upcoming District trials Term 2 
¶ Rugby Union Tuesday 2/5/2017 notes given to selected students only allowed to send 6 from each school. 

¶ Tennis Friday 5/5/2017 notes given to selected students only allowed to send 4 from each school. 

¶ Cross Country Monday 8/5/2017 notes given to selected students 

¶ Girls Rugby League Monday 15/5/2017 info will be given once sent from convenor 

¶ Boys Softball Monday 29/5/2017 info will be given once sent from convenor 
 

Term 3 District trials  
¶ Girls AFL Regional trials on 15/8/2017  
¶ Athletics 8/8/2017 

¶ Boys Cricket 9/8/2017  

¶ Girls Cricket 22/8/2017 
 

Term 4 District Trials  
¶ Aquathon 5/11/2017 

¶ AFL and Cross Country Training Times and days 

¶ Girls AFL training Mondays 7:30am-8:30am .Notes will be given this week for the State Carnival Round 1 to be held at 
Noosa Tigers on Tuesday 23/5/2017. 

¶ Boys Afl training Thursday 7:30am-8:30am. Carnival notes will be given to 18 selected students this week.  

¶ Carnival date same as the girls. 

¶ Cross Country Training is on Tuesday ,Wednesday and Friday from 8:00am-8:30am (only two weeks to go) . 10 years 
born 2007 run 2km , 11 years born 2006 and 12 years born 2005 run 3km. If you have not returned all the necessary 
paperwork and payment please finalise immediately. 

           

Tuckshop News 
Hello St Thomas More Families,  
 
Just a reminder about the Ice block tags and brown bags this week. There will be no tags so the children must remember to keep 
and bring their bags for afternoon tea service. 
 
I am in need of helpers this Wednesday if anyone is available for a couple of hours in the morning straight after drop off time.  You 
can text me on 0402 615 413.  
 
If you are able to help any time from Tuesday to Friday morning, we would love to hear from you. You 
can pop in and see me at the tuckshop and have a look at the roster which has been done for the rest of 
the term, or fill in the volunteer form provided and I can contact you. Ellie at the front office also has 
volunteer forms that you can fill out and send in to your child’s teacher. We have a few laughs along the 
way and you may get to make a new friend or two as many of our helpers do, and I make a nice latte to 
keep us going. At the end of the year we will get together under the stars with some nibbles, bubbles, 
music, maybe some dancing and a couple of thank you prizes. We will have more laughs as we share our 
tuckshop stories.  The Helpers Form is attached to the email today. 
 
the menu for this term has a couple of changes for the cooler weather coming. Unfortunately, because of Anzac Day this week I 
will not get time to have them ready to put on Qkr this week but they will be there next week.  The tuckshop menu will be sent 
home later this week.  
Have a great week. 
Kind regards 
Karen Hunt - Tuckshop Convener  
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Community News 

 

FOUND ON SCHOOL GROUNDS THIS MORNING – SET OF KEYS  - includes a PO Box key – 
contact school office. 
 

SCHOOL UNIFORM SHOP OPENING TIMES 
TUESDAY AND THURSDAYS 8:15 TO 9:15 

QKR ORDERS ACCEPTED AT ALL TIMES AND DELIVERED TO CLASSROOM 
NEW JUMPERS ARE NOW AVAILABLE -  SIZES 2 TO 14 - $38 

 

ENNIS LESSONS AT SCHOOL FOR TERM 2. 
For those children keen to run off some Easter eggs on the tennis court, I have 
some places available for after school lessons this term on the Saint Thomas 
More tennis court.  I have only small groups, mostly 2 children per lesson for half 
an hour, $14/child, to really concentrate on the technique, tactics and fun of the 
children’s game.   If your children have never played before, now is a great time 
to start. Feel free to ask me any questions.  I am also available for adult lessons 
on a resort court near Hastings Street.  Peter Williams 0400 173 663 or 
email pete@petestennis.com.au .   I am a qualified advanced level tennis coach 
with the Australian Tennis Professional Coaches Association (ATPCA). 
 

Join the FIRST EVER Sunshine Coastrek Team Trekking 
Challenge on Friday 28 July 2017. Choose from either 
the Thrilling 30km or Super 60km and explore the 
magic of the Sunshine Coast and it’s spectacular 
coastline – From Twin Waters or Caloundra to Noosa. 
Get together a team of 4 friends and take up the 

Coastrek journey of Fun, Fitness, Friends whilst helping restore sight for The Fred 
Hollows Foundation.   Don’t miss out on the life changing experience!  Register 
your team of 4 today: www.sunshine.coastrek.com.au 
 
 

NOOSA DISTRICT CATHOLIC PARISH OFFICE  
Hours: 8am to 12 noon and 1pm to 4 pm Monday to Friday;  (excluding public holidays).   
There is a drop box at the office door for your use if needed whilst the office is closed.  
Address: 5 Moorindal St, Tewantin;  Postal Address: PO Box 111, Tewantin 4565   
Phone: 54471188;     Fax: 54424517;      Mass Times Line: 54424518;     EMERGENCY NUMBER 0438 705 447;    
Email: admin@noosacatholic.com;    Facebook –   http://www.facebook.com/noosacatholic 

PARISH PASTORAL & ADMINISTRATION STAFF:  
Parish Priest    Fr Jason Middleton -  jmiddleton@noosacatholic.com 
Associate Pastor    Fr Paul Eloagu  peloagu@inoosacatholic.com 

Manager, Parish Services   Mr Michael Finch   mfinch@noosacatholic.com 

Parish Assistant   Mrs Maria Higginson  mhigginson@noosacatholic.com 
Parish Secretary/Receptionist Mrs Elaine Stephenson  admin@noosacatholic.com 

CURRENT WEEKEND MASS TIMES ARE AS FOLLOWS:  
SATURDAY  5.30pm  Vigil Mass at Sacred Heart Church, 63 Maple St., Cooroy  
SATURDAY  5.00pm  Vigil Mass at Our lady of Perpetual Succour Church, 5 Moorindil St., Tewantin  
SUNDAY  7.00am  Mass at Our Lady of Perpetual Succour, 5 Moorindil St., Tewantin 
SUNDAY   8.00am  Mass at St Patrick’s, 1 Church St., Pomona Church 
SUNDAY   8.30am  Mass at St Thomas More Sunshine Beach, Ben Lexcen Dr., Sunshine Beach 
SUNDAY   10.00am  Mass at Our lady of Perpetual Succour Church, 5 Moorindil St., Tewantin  
SUNDAY   5.30pm  Mass at St Thomas More Church, Ben Lexcen Dr., Sunshine Beach. 

 

  

mailto:pete@petestennis.com
http://www.sunshine.coastrek.com.au/
mailto:admin@noosacatholic.com
http://www.facebook.com/noosacatholic
mailto:jmiddleton@noosacatholic.com
mailto:peloagu@inoosacatholic.com
mailto:mfinch@noosacatholic.com
mailto:mhigginson@noosacatholic.com
mailto:admin@noosacatholic.com


STUDENTS AWARDS FOR WEEK 1 TERM 2 AND WEEK 10 TERM 1 
 

STUDENT AWARDS – TERM 1 – WEEK 10 
 

 
MARIST SPIRIT 

AWARD 
YOU CAN DO IT  

AWARD 
 

 
MARIST SPIRIT 

AWARD 
YOU CAN DO IT 

AWARD 

Rm1 Frankie Maddison  Rm 15 Belen A Lia S 

Rm2 Cooper K Milla M  Rm 16 Jimmy Van Ud Madeline P 

Rm3    Rm 17 Toby H Storm B 

Rm4    Rm 18 Jed O Armani M 

Rm5    Rm 19   

Rm 6 Georgia G Hamish  Rm 20   

Rm7 Isabelle R. Edyn C.  Rm 21 Joch E Lola M 

Rm8 Abbey-Rose D Toby N  Rm 22   

Rm9 Ava Harry  Rm 23   

Rm10 Kaia W Harvey N  Rm 24 Lydia C Finn M 

Rm11 Marley Jonah  Rm 25 Alex H Cooper H 

Rm12 Frankee-Lee S Archie V  Rm 26 Maya S Carter C 

Rm13 Aidan C Chloe D  Rm 27   

Rm14    Rm 28   

STUDENT AWARDS – TERM 1 – WEEK 2 
 

 
MARIST SPIRIT 

AWARD 
YOU CAN DO IT  

AWARD 
 

 
MARIST SPIRIT 

AWARD 
YOU CAN DO IT 

AWARD 

Rm1 Marco Marli  Rm 15 Charli T Connor Mc 

Rm2 Milani L Hudson H  Rm 16 Chloe N Frankie L 

Rm3 Sera Joshua  Rm 17 Marshall C Sienna R 

Rm4    Rm 18 Molly H Jay C 

Rm5 Annika Julian  Rm 19 Kyan A Alexandra C 

Rm 6 Georgia F Hamish  Rm 20 Natalie G Harry F 

Rm7  Stryder C.  Rm 21 Jaz D Nyah C 

Rm8 Dash B Valentina C  Rm 22   

Rm9 Tahlia Jake  Rm 23 Ava W Harry Cu 

Rm10 Mili G Will C  Rm 24 Mack F Indigo W 

Rm11 Evie C Kai P  Rm 25 Safron H Cooper H 

Rm12 ELOISE C Ryder W  Rm 26 Ryan B Eve A 

Rm13    Rm 27   

Rm14    Rm 28   


